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Date:  
7 November 2011


At its October 31st meeting, the Tahoe Fund Executive Committee recommended Board approval of a proposal to enter into a $60,000 annual contract with the Conservation Strategy Group (CSG) to provide consulting services to the Fund. 

CSG’s Partners, Joe Caves and Leslie Friedman Johnson, have each worked for more than 20 years in the fields of legislative and administrative advocacy and in the development and implementation of successful funding strategies for public agencies and non-profit organizations.  The firm specializes in natural resources, land conservation, water, green technology and infrastructure policy and funding.  CSG represents clients before the state legislature and state administrative agencies, and works with clients to develop policy and funding strategies. 

During the past two years, CSG has focused on several initiatives to bring more visibility and funding to the Tahoe basin, including:

· Negotiations over a comprehensive water bond, which may go before the voters in November 2012, and which provides $100 million directly to the Tahoe basin, and hundreds of millions in state-wide water quality and infrastructure funding for which Tahoe would be eligible;
· Development of an initiative on the November 2010 ballot that would have increased vehicle registration fees to provide substantial funding for State Parks and Conservancies;
· Establishment of a legislative oversight committee for the Tahoe basin; and 
· Ongoing discussions with the Department of Fish and Game and Wildlife Conservation Board to secure a multi-million investment in the Upper Truckee River.

Over the next year, the scope of the contract includes: 

· Creating and implementing a legislative and state agency outreach strategy;
· Securing State funding for Tahoe Fund priority projects;
· Developing strategies for long-term funding for the Lake Tahoe Basin, including the pending 2012 water bond and other initiatives; and

· Building a network of Fund supporters in the conservation community in CA.

The Executive Committee recommends Board approval of the contract at the November 11th meeting. 

